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Senator Wright asked: 

 

In the Government’s response to the House of Representatives Standing Committee on 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Affairs report, Doing Time – Time for Doing, it states 

that it accepts in principle the Committee’s recommendation that the Commonwealth 

Government endorse justice targets developed by the Standing Committee of Attorneys-

General for inclusion in COAG’s ‘Closing the Gap’ Strategy and that these targets should 

then be monitored and reported against.  Has the government taken steps to include justice 

targets in COAG’s ‘Closing the Gap’ Strategy? 

 

If so, please report on progress. 

 

If not, please provide a timeline for likely inclusion of the justice targets in COAG’s ‘Closing 

the Gap’ Strategy. 

 

 

Answer: 

 

At the request of the Chair of the Council of Australian Governments, the Working Group on 

Indigenous Reform (WGIR) will consider the matter of justice specific Closing the Gap 

targets in its 2012 work plan. At the Commonwealth level, the Attorney-General’s 

Department has portfolio responsibility for justice related matters. 

 

 

 

 


